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Summit Crews Expand RX Fire Operations to South Fork Area 

SONORA, California June 12, 2023 – Looking to expand their prescribed fire goals for the spring season, 

fire managers with the Summit/Mi-Wok Ranger District will look to burn more than 300 acres in the 

South Fork area, approximately one mile northeast of the town of Sugar Pine. 

 Assuming weather conditions are favorable, crew will begin ignitions June 19 and will continue 

operations as long as possible to complete the projected burn units. 

The continued work is part of the U.S. Forest Service’s 10-year Wildfire Crisis Strategy of which 

the Stanislaus National Forest has been designated as one of the initial landscapes to receive additional 

funding and priority resource considerations to treat more than 305,000 acres along the Highway 108 

corridor over the next ten years. Currently there are nearly 600 personnel assigned to the operation. 

With the prescribed burn, fire professional will reduce the buildup of flammable forest fuels, 

both ground fuels and ladder fuels; reduce the threat of uncontrolled, large and damaging fires; treat 

activity generated fuels; improve protection for life, property, and resources. 

Prescribed burning is an effective, cost-efficient method of reducing flammable forest fuels, 

improving firefighting capabilities, and reducing the impacts of large, uncontrolled damaging wildland 

fires. 

Smoke may be visible from Hwy. 108. Fire managers are working closely with local air districts and 

the California Air Resources Board to Mitigate the effects of smoke on the public. Please do not report 

as a wildland fire. Thank you for your cooperation! 

 

  

 

  

 


